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	FEBRUARY 2021


Welcome to any new members who haven’t seen one of our Newsletters before.
To try to keep costs down, we put everything you need to know (dates, venues, instructors, costs, results,  times, etc) on our website www.sdrc.org.uk and on our Facebook Page (Strathmore & District Riding Club). Please check on the website or FB first and if you can’t find what you are looking for, please contact a Committee member. However, if you do not have access to the internet, we can either email or post the entry forms, etc to you.  Please can you contact a member of the Committee to let them know if you would prefer to have things posted/emailed.

Covid 19 –  Unfortunately all of our February 2021 dates had to be cancelled due to the lockdown.   We will have to wait and see what the new guidelines are before we will know whether we can go ahead with our March dates.  We are also in the process of organising our April, May and June dates.  We will keep you posted as best we can.  Please keep checking the website and Facebook page. 
Remember if you are coming along to training or competitions that:

a) Only one helper is permitted to try to keep numbers down

b) No spectators

c) Please respect social distancing at all times
d) Please park responsibly.  Try to leave a 5m gap.  If this is not possible, please do not tie up outside trailers or lorries.

e) Additional guidelines will be included on entry slips for Dressage Competitions
AGM 2021 – This was held virtually via Starleaf and was very successful with 59 members logging in.  It was agreed that in future, we will also offer the option of members joining the meeting virtually even if we can hold physical meetings again. It was also agreed that Proxy Votes would be accepted for any matter that required a vote. 
We had two of our Committee members stand down at the AGM, Chris Evans and Eve Beveridge, and we wish to thank them for all the hard work they did while on the Committee.

Club Affiliation to British Riding Clubs

It was agreed at our AGM by an overwhelming majority that the Club would unaffiliate this year from British Riding Clubs.  This is a cost saving exercise and will save the Club around £2000 this year.  We would hope that when things are up and running normally again that we would reaffiliate in the future, hopefully 2022. 
Hopefully members will not notice any difference in the day to day running of the Club.
Dates for your Diary
MARCH

6th (Sat)
FW Instruction with Hamish Cameron, Bractullo
7th (Sun)

SJ Instruction with Julie Speirs, Bractullo

13th (Sat)
Winter SJ Leagues, Bractullo

14th (Sun)
FW Instruction with Toni Graham, Bractullo

21st (Sun)
Winter Dressage Leagues,  Bractullo
APRIL

6th (Tues)
FW Instruction, Venue & Instructor TBC

15th (Thurs) 
SJ Instruction, Club Field, Instructor TBC

22nd (Thurs)
SJ Instruction, Club Field, Instructor TBC
27th (Tues)
FW Instruction, Club Field

MAY

4th (Tues)
FW Instruction, Club Field, Instructor TBC

11th (Tues)
Summer Dressage Leagues, Club Field

20th (Thurs)
SJ Instruction, Club Field, Instructor TBC

25th (Tues)
Summer SJ Leagues, Club Field

JUNE

10th (Thurs)
FW Instruction,  Club Field, Instructor TBC

15th (Tues)
Summer Dressage Leagues, Club Field

22nd (Tues)
SJ Instruction, Club Field, Instructor TBC

29th (Tues)
Summer SJ Leagues, Club Field
Committee Contact Details
Chairperson: Marie Ramsay 07740102062
Vice-Chairperson: India Dorsie 07902149812
Secretary: Donna Webster, Sunshine Cottage, Kirkton Road, Rattray, Blairgowrie PH10 7DZ 01250 876518/07743 156794 info@sdrc.org.uk 

Membership Secretary & Covid Officer: Stephanie Stewart, Balshando Farm Cottage, Lundie, Dundee DD9 6ST 07736326930 sdrcmembership@gmail.com                    Treasurer: Mrs Jean Paterson Tel: 01307 462761 mobile: 07957 865255
Committee
Hazel Mudie: 07730 402330
Coreen McGregor: 07555 486898
Meghann James: 07912782387
Jane Smith: 07557 348632
Dianne Forsyth: 07710504049

Carol Burdin: 07850653403

And finally…..most of our events are extremely busy and parking is at a premium so please park considerately. To ensure that we are welcomed back at our venues, please ensure that you clear up any dung or hay lying in the parking area and leave everything tidy

We also ask for volunteers to help out at Club Events, so please, if you can spare an hour or two, offer your help when you can.

Many thanks. We hope you enjoy being a member of our Club
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